
 

 

 

The Pascoe Post 
Newsletter of the Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale – July 25, 2024 

 

The Club meets at the Pascoe Vale RSL each Thursday night at 6.30pm. We have 
some great speakers. Visitors* - Please join us for dinner – our shout! 

Contact the editor for more details 
  

 
 

 
 
A member of District 9790 

  This Week  
___________________________________________ 

 
Amber – Youth Exchange 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK'S 
CELEBRATIONS: 

 

Birthdays: 
 

None 
 

Anniversaries: 
 

None 
 
 
 
 

Last Week 

Last week our guest speaker was Peter Dell. Peter is the Principal of Dream 
Cricket Victoria.  

   

Dream Cricket engages its participants through modified and adaptive cricket-
themed activities. It has grown to encompass schools and children throughout 
Australia and internationally, with special focus on Schools for Specific 
Purposes or disadvantaged schools. 

Peter gave us a hands-on display of the tools used in the program, and shared 
some amusing antidotes of the sessions so far, including the student who 
managed to break a school window while facing away from the school.    

 
Upcoming Events 
 

28th July Council BBQ and Tree Planting Day 
1st August District Governor Visit 6.30 for 7pm 

10th August DIK (Donations in Kind) Open Day 
21 September Hearing Tests 

11–13 April 
2025 

District Conference Albury 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

   

 

 

Science and Engineering Challenge 2024 
 
On Monday, I got to see the fruition of a project I've been working on for some 
time.  The Science and Engineering Challenge was relaunched at LaTrobe 
University after a 10-year absence. I served as the coordinator for the event 
where I was ably supported by the Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale.   

     
Having had a long association with this project, I am always amazed by the high 
level of engagement from the students as they performed the various activities.  
The event had university staff and students volunteering along with Rotarians.   

     

I was especially thankful that Luke DeBuhr came to photograph the event.   
 
A special thanks to Yvonne, who supported me all those days prior to the event 
as well as helping to volunteer on the day.  
 
Aaron DeBuhr 
 

CLUSTER MEETING with  
DG Stephen O'Connell 

August 1  
The booking for the DG visit 
will close on Thursday 25 so 
you need to book if you wish to 
attend the cluster meeting 
 
It will take the same format as 
the successful Police Awards 
with 3 main courses on offer 
and a dessert.  Cost $30. Drinks 
at bar prices. 
 
It will be a great night and Pat 
looks forward to seeing you 
there. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

   

 

 

 
The winning team 
   

 
 

National Tree Planting Day 
 

We'd love you to join us as we 
celebrate National Tree Day 

2024! 
Sunday 28 July 2024 

10am - 12pm 
26A Somerlayton Crescent, 

Fawkner 
 

We'll be planting indigenous 
shrubs, grasses and flowers to 
enhance the wetland habitat, 
then sharing in a BBQ lunch. 

 
All are welcome! 

 
Meet at the Moomba Park 

Wetland, near Somerlayton 
Crescent. 26A Somerlayton 

Crescent, Fawkner 
 

Limited on street parking is 
available on Somerlayton 

Crescent. Access also from 
Moomba Park McBryde Street 
Car park, and follow the Merri 

Creek Trail to the wetland. 
 

Gloves and tools provided. 
Please remember to wear 
suitable clothing for the 

weather including long sleeves 
and sturdy footwear. 

  

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

   

 

 

 
 

 

 

Club Messages/Cards –  
 

If you know of any Current, Honorary/Past Member or family or 
friends of or Rotary Club who could benefit from a card or 
message, please get in touch with Pat Solibakke who will arrange 
for an appropriate card to be sent on behalf of our Club.  

 
 

The Pascoe Post  
Editor: Grant Standfield  
Email: gstandfi@outlook.com  
Mobile: 0400 738 102   
To unsubscribe, please reply to the editor with 
“Unsubscribe” in the subject line.   

 

 


